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The former Primitive Methodist Chapel at Ludwell 

 

Primitive Methodist Camp 
 
The Primitive Methodists of this place held their camp meeting at Charlton, on Sunday, June 23, in a field 
belonging to Mr. Blanchard.  The meeting was presided over by the Rev. J. Tuck, of Mere, and addresses 
were delivered by Messrs. Spinney, Jenning, and Lear.   
 
In the afternoon, they formed a procession, and sang through Ludwell to the camp field, where addresses 
were delivered by Messrs. Tucker, Merchant, and Tuck.   
 
The day’s services were brought to a close by a love-feast in the chapel in the evening.  The chapel was 
crowded.  
 
Western Gazette, Friday, 5 July 1867 
 

 


